
Bloodborne Pathogens 

The board has adopted an exposure control plan which conforms with current Occupational Safety and 
Health Administration (OSHA) standards and regulations of the Kansas Department of Human Resources 
(KDHR).  The plan shall be accessible to all employees and student nurse trainees and shall be reviewed 
and updated at least annually.  All staff shall receive the training and equipment necessary to implement 
the plan.  Copies of the plan are available at the Chanute and Ottawa campuses for review by any 
employee or nursing student at any time.  On the Chanute campus copies can be found at the offices of 
the director of nursing, athletic trainer, athletic director, and division chairs.  On the Ottawa campus 
copies can be found at the offices of the director of nursing and the dean of Ottawa campus.  Copies are 
also available in the personnel handbook. 
 


